Hello, my dear respected Ukrainian President Volodymyr Zelensky, and all distinguished ladies and gentlemen!!

I have honor to introduce myself as Edmario Peixinho dos Santos, a member of the ICO (International Conciliation Organization), Peace and Amity Ambassador of ELFO, and President of its Brazilian branch, with the objective of seeking conciliation for peace, hope, temperance, joy and love of our Planet Earth.

In order to save civilian people living in a region attacked or besieged, a humanitarian corridor plays very important roles even if there are problems to be settled in future. Regarding humanitarian corridor, the ICO General Assembly adopted proposals to be addressed to Ukraine as well as Russia, which our ICO sent to both sides, and which you can see in our web-site.

We will be very pleased if Ukrainian side accepts even a part of our proposals concerning humanitarian corridor.

Thank you so much!!